
South Campus Plan
Environmental and Planning Review: At A Glance

The California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) requires public agencies in the state of California to review development projects 
for environmental impacts before issuing permits. In this case, the City of Oakland has prepared an Environmental Impact Report (EIR) 
and recommendations regarding project approval. Below is a summary of the process as it relates to the Head-Royce School Planned 
Unit Development Permit (PUD) Project, known informally as the South Campus Plan.

Draft EIR and Public 
Comment Period
Nov. 2021 - Dec. 2021*

Final EIR and 
Action on Project
2023*

Study Period
2018 - Nov. 2021*

o	 The City of Oakland held a 
public scoping meeting to 
propose areas of study for the 
Head-Royce School Planned 
Unit Development Permit (PUD) 
Project EIR.

o	 The City prepared an EIR to 
study possible environmental 
impacts of the Head-
Royce School Planned Unit 
Development Permit (PUD) 
Project Proposal. 

o	 The City published a Draft EIR 
(DEIR), available for public review.

o	 The City opened a public comment 
period on the DEIR.

o	 The Landmarks Preservation 
Advisory Board and Planning 
Commission received public 
comment on the DEIR. The public 
also provided comments in writing 
to the City.

o	 The City responded to public comments 
as part of a Final EIR (FEIR). 

o	 The Landmarks Preservation Advisory 
Board and Planning Commission held 
hearings and unanimously certified the 
EIR and approved the project.

o	 The City Council will hear a project 
appeal and render a final decision.

*Disclamer: all dates are approximate


